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Bardwell Park Infants School t: 9567 8754 
4 Crewe Lane, Bardwell Park, 2207 f: 9567 2952  
 e: bardwelpki-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
w: https://bardwelpki-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 

N  E  W  S  L  E  T  T  E  R 
                   Week 9 Term 1                             23 March 2020 

 

 
 

 

       

Sports uniform –Tuesdays and Fridays 
Library bags- Friday 

 
Bell times:  morning 9.15am 

Lunch:  11.15-12.15pm 
Afternoon tea: 1.40-2.00pm 

 

Term 1 Week 9 (this week) 

 Fundamental Movement Skills: 
Tuesday 24 March (sports uniform) 

 School Photo orders: to the office by 
Thursday 26 March 

 P&C morning meeting: Wednesday 25 
March @ 9.15am.  All welcome 
CANCELLED  

Term 1 Week 10 

 Fundamental Movement Skills FMS: 
Tuesday 31 March (sports uniform) 

Term 1 Week 11 

 Fundamental Movement Skills FMS: 
Tuesday 7 April (sports uniform) 

 EASTER HATS: Thursday 9 April 
students can wear mufti and Easter hat 
on the last day of term  NO PARADE 

 Thursday 9 April: last day of school    

 

End of term School holidays 
 

Friday 10 April – Monday 27 April (inclusive) 
 
 

Term Two  
 

Students return:  Tuesday 28 April  

Dear Parents and or Caregivers, 
Playground certificates were awarded to the following 
students last Friday: 
 

Playground 
Certificates 

Roman, Ricky, Bowen & Aidan 

 
For Your Information   
NSW School Updates app: links parents and carers to the 
Department of Education’s safety page to get up-to-date 
information and notifications for the operational status of 
NSW public schools. There is also up-to-date information 
about the Department’s response to COVID-19 and resources.  
The free app may be downloaded from the app store or google 
play depending upon your phone. 
 

 
School website Service 
Our school’s website is part of the School Website Service.  
The Department of Education can insert the Latest News 
items on our website that are considered to be ‘must haves’ 
such as ‘schools to implement distancing measures.’ (15 
March). Our school newsletter is uploaded to the school 
website every Monday.   
 
Health 
We thank parents who keep children at home if they are 
unwell. Teachers are ensuring students wash their hands and 
also provide our students with hand sanitizer. We promote 
cough etiquette; sneezing into the elbow. Our classes are 
small, providing as much distance as practicable. Enhanced 
cleaning procedures are in place.   
 
Staff 
I would like to commend our staff and the great job they are 
doing in providing as normal a school day as possible for our 
students.  
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Principals’ Update  
This afternoon I join another livestream at 2pm from the Department’s Secretary and Deputy Secretary. It will 
provide an update from the Department, following yesterday’s government meetings. I hope to hear more of the 
Department’s continuity of learning plans. As you aware, it is an ever-changing environment and I thank those 
who remain calm and set that example for their child/children.   
                                              
 
Thank you 
Thank you to the parents/caregivers who ring or email the school if they choose not to send their child. It is greatly 
appreciated. Many thanks.   
 
School photos: orders to the office by this Thursday 26 March 
Please decide on the package you wish to purchase and complete the envelope with your child’s name on it, the 
payment method (the correct cash or card) and return the envelope to the Office. Please return orders to the 
office by this Thursday 26 March.  

    
Term 1 Week 9 (this week)  
Fundamental Movement Skills: Tuesday 24 March 
Students are to wear sports uniform. 
 
P&C morning meeting: CANCELLED     
 
School photo orders: to the Office by Thursday 26 March 
Please decide on the package you wish to purchase and complete the envelope with your child’s name on it, the 
payment method (the correct cash or card) and return the envelope to the Office by Thursday 26 March.  
 
Term 1 Week 10 
The usual teaching and learning programs continue.  

 
Term 1 Week 11 (last week of term) 
Wear mufti and an Easter Hat: Thursday 9 April 2020 (last day of term) 
Students may wear mufti and an Easter hat. EASTER PARADE CANCELLED 

 

We trust everyone will have a safe holiday, notwithstanding the current travel restrictions.  

Term 2: students return on Tuesday 28 April.  I will be available on Monday 27 April should you have any enquiries. 
The school email is at the top of the newsletter, along with the website address.    


